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Thank you Chairwoman Koslowitz and members of the committee for the opportunity 
to provide comments on Reso. 576-A, which calls upon the Congress to oppose the 
Bipartisan Congressional Trade Priorities and Accountability Act of 2015 and not grant 
President Obama "fast-track" authority over, or permission to sign, the Trans-Pacific 
Partnership free trade agreement. 
  
The Partnership represents the city’s business leadership and is focused on growing the 
economy to create good jobs for New Yorkers. The opportunity to level the playing field 
for New York companies seeking to access markets in the Trans-Pacific will stimulate job 
growth in New York and allow our local companies to compete effectively with 
global competitors.   
 
As of 2014, the value of goods and services exported from the U.S. reached a record $2.35 
trillion – up 2.9% – and accounted for 11.7 million export-related jobs. Despite this 
tremendous growth, American firms only access 1% of the 95% of consumers who live 
outside of the U.S., leaving enormous untapped market potential.  
 
As the nation’s second largest exporting metro region, New York plays a significant role 
in the international economy – generating $107 billion in export activity in 2013. 
Countries negotiating the Trans-Pacific Partnership purchased 25% of the New York 
Metro region’s exported goods in 2013. When it comes to export of services, firms in New 
York City — in finance, technology, media, business and professional services, and real 
estate — have a substantial footprint in global trade, accounting for $31.9 billion, or 58%, 
of the State’s total exports. 
 

(cont.) 



The trade agreements will expand access to global markets for U.S. firms. An estimated 
5,800 jobs are created for every $1 billion of new export activity. Export industries also 
offer better paying jobs. For every $10 billion in sales in a metro export industry, its 
workers earn 10-20% higher wages than those in non-exporting jobs. 
 
The Bipartisan Congressional Trade Priorities and Accountability Act of 2015 will help 
ensure high-standard outcomes in the Trans-Pacific Partnership (TPP) negotiations and 
other significant trade initiatives.  We cannot allow other nations to set the rules. We must 
do all possible to level the playing field and ensure the U.S. has leverage in global 
commerce.   
 
A successful TPP agreement would likely spur new foreign direct investment into the 
United States that would expand America’s production and trade ties with the world by 
boosting the attractiveness of the U.S.'s position in global supply network. There are an 
estimated 830 businesses in New York State that are subsidiaries of businesses 
headquartered in TPP countries. TPP will encourage further investment by those 
companies in New York State leading to an increase in jobs and overall economic growth. 
 
We strongly urge the Council to not move forward with the passage of Reso. 576-A. New 
York is an international city that absolutely depends on global trade relations to sustain 
its strong economy. We should be supporting the President and the bipartisan leaders of 
Congress who are trying to build more open and expansive trade relationships.  
 

 

 










































